## Member, Board of Supervisors District 3



City and County of San Francisco

## **AARON PESKIN**

佩斯金 市參事

July 16, 2019

Dear Madam Clerk Calvillo,

Pursuant to the unlimited power of inquiry assigned to the Board of Supervisors in the San Francisco City Charter and applicable provisions of the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance, I hereby request the Office of the Clerk of the Board to submit a formal letter of inquiry on behalf of my office to obtain the following information from the Treasurer & Tax Collector's Office, Fire Department, Police Department, Entertainment Commission, Planning Department, Department of Public Works, Department of Building Inspection, and/or Department of Public Health the following information:

- Since January 1, 2015, the amount and type of any fees assessed against any and all
  principally permitted or conditionally authorized businesses within the North Beach, Polk
  or Pacific Neighborhood Commercial Districts from the point of submission of an initial
  application to the date of final approval of the business; and
- Since January 1, 2015, the amount and type of any fees assessed against any and all principally permitted or conditionally authorized businesses within the North Beach, Polk or Pacific Neighborhood Commercial Districts on an annual or other regular basis; and
- Since January 1, 2015, the amount of time from submission of an initial application to the date of final approval for any and all principally permitted or conditionally authorized businesses within the North Beach, Polk or Pacific Neighborhood Commercial Districts, including the date of submission of an initial application by any business for which final approvals are still pending.

I understand that no single department is the custodian for all of the information requested. If any of the named departments object to the scope of this request or desire clarification of the categories of information being requested, please instruct them to reach out to my staff Lee Hepner at (415) 554-7419 or Lee.Hepner@sfgov.org.

Notwithstanding any objection or request for clarification, I respectfully request this information be provided to my office no later than one month from the date of submission of this letter of inquiry, or August 16, 2019.

Sincerely,

Aaron Peskin